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National Conference Comes to Portland! 
The national chapter of the American 

Association for Women in Community 

Colleges will hold its first national 

conference right here in Oregon.  There 

are three dynamic keynote speakers and 

opportunities to choose from a variety 

of workshops in leadership tracks about 

communication strategies, work-life 

balance, power and influence, and 

executive leadership.  The conference is 

intended to be a leadership 

development program that will 

challenge participants, whatever their 

role is at the college, to focus on 

behaviors that will strengthen personal 

effectiveness and leadership skills.  

Reconnect with colleagues from around 

the state and make new connections 

with women from all over the country.  

You won’t want to miss any of this 

extraordinary professional development event.  It will be held October 26 - 28 at the Doubletree by 

Hilton (near the Lloyd Center in Portland) beginning with a hosted welcome reception and ending with 

a special musical performance.  To register go to http://www.aawccnatl.org/national-conference. 

Letitia Clark, 

Director of Marketing,  

Coast Community College District 

Mary Spilde 

President, Lane Community Collee 

Beverly Walker-Griffea 

President, Mott Community College  

http://www.aawccnatl.org/national-conference


Dear Oregon AAWCC, 

Welcome to fall! It is always an exciting time of year for community colleges.  

Our parking lots fill up, the students show up full of hope and anticipation 

and our busy lives get busier.  As we start a new academic year, I hope you all 

feel recharged from some relaxing time in the summer. 

Our big news this fall is that the National AAWCC Leadership Conference, 

Bridging the Leadership Gap, will be in Portland October 26 – 28.  What a great opportunity for 

Oregon to show off our beautiful state and host guests from across the country.  We have a great line-

up of national speakers and presenters. If you haven’t registered yet, go to our website and get it done! 

We also had a great group at the Oregon Institute of Leadership Development (OILD) in Silver Falls 

last June.  Our next year’s dates will be June 19 – 22, 2017.  If you haven’t attended, be sure to watch 

for applications early spring. 

Our summer conference, Communication for Understanding, was at the beautiful Salishan resort and 

was a great professional development event for the attendees.   

We continue to work hard to change women’s lives through education, leadership development and 

support for our members whatever their role is in the college.  Our mission is to inspire, champion, 

and celebrate the talents within each of us. 

Have a great term! 

President’s Message 
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Julie Kopet,  

AAWCC Oregon President 

President—Julie Kopet, Portland Community College 
President-Elect—Lynn Irvin, Chemeketa Community College 
Past President and VP Finance—Cheri Maas-Anderson, Portland Community College 
VP Fall Conference—Donna Lewelling, Higher Education Coordinating Commission 
VP Summer Conference—Teri Olsen, Clackamas Community College 
VP Records—Deb Nicholls, Southwestern Oregon Community College 
VP Membership—Sydney Frost, Mount Hood Community College 
VP Registrar—Heather White, Mount Hood Community College 
VP Special Projects—Lynn Nakamura, Lane Community College 
VP Web Development—Lydia Rediske, Portland Community College 
VP Communications—Donna Zmolek, Lane Community College 
VP OILD—Jan Woodcock, Umpqua Community College 
President Emeritus—Karin Magnusen, Linn Benton Community College 
Ex-Officio Members—Julie Huckestein, Chemeketa Community College 
         and Mary Spilde, Lane Community College 

American Association of Women in Community Colleges  
Oregon Chapter 2016 Board Members 
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Communication for Understanding -  
AAWCC Summer Conference 2016 

Once again, the AAWCC Summer Conference was held at the beautiful Salishan Lodge 

and Resort in Gleneden Beach.  Over one hundred community college women came 

together to gain knowledge of how to communicate effectively in a variety of settings.  

Speakers included Anne Marie Levis from Funk/Levis & Associates with a 10-point 

checklist for better communication; Pam 

Akini from Clackamas Community College 

on understanding your CORE 

communication style; and Chabre Vickers from 

Portland Community College on how effective communication 

widens equity conversations on campuses.  Be sure to mark your 

calendars for the next summer conference on July 20, 2017.   

Women from community colleges throughout Oregon attended the 24th 

annual Oregon Institute for Leadership Development on June 20 - 23, 

2016.  For four days, they participated in activities that allowed them to 

learn more about themselves and their leadership values while 

experiencing the natural beauty of Silver Falls State Park and Conference 

Center.  The institute provided positive leadership development and 

connected women with community college executives and 

administrators from all over the state.  Here are some of the overwhelmingly positive comments from the 

evaluations: 

“The OILD experience exceeded my expectations.  I felt the 

conference was laid out in such a way that everyone felt 

welcomed, safe, and encouraged to express themselves and 

their opinion.” 

“I was hesitant to attend, and I have never in my life attended 

something with a group of this size and shared so many 

positive things.  And so many laughs.  Loved the connections 

and friends.” 

“I enjoyed sharing best practices, hiking, meeting so many 

amazing women, and feeling like I can now approach some of 

these higher ups for advice.” 

“This was an incredible experience for me.  I would definitely 

recommend it to all!” 

If you have not attended OILD in the past, be sure to look for 

the application process at your college next year.  Applications 

are due to AAWCC-Oregon in April.   

Oregon Institute for Leadership Development  

 

2016 Summer Conference attendees 

Chabre Vickers, 

Keynote Speaker 



Campus Connections 

Page 4 Fa l l  2016 Newsletter  AAWCC-Oregon 

Chemeketa Community College 
By Lynn Irvin     

Chemeketa Community College’s AAWCC Chapter had 
some fun over the summer! We held a paint night party at 
Amadeus restaurant in downtown Salem on August 10. 
The painting was entitled Beach Chair Bliss. Seventeen 
women participated and several of us entered our 
paintings in the High Voltage Art Collaboration employee 
art show that is held during September inservice.  

On the morning of September 8, we welcomed the 
fall season with coffee and cookies. It was a casual 
drop in session where we had flyers and pictures 
from past events and info about the fall conference 
and upcoming events. It was really well attended. 
Coffee in the morning is a great draw! 

We have two upcoming activities. On October 1, 
our chapter will have a team participating in the 
Discover Pink Walk that begins on the steps of the 
capitol building. Funds raised from the walk are 
used to help provide free mammograms to women 

along with other services.  It has become a tradition for the team to go have lunch afterward. 

Also in October, we will offer another speaker in our popular Remarkable Women speaker series. 
Michele Dishong McCormack, an instructor at Chemeketa, will talk about her time spent as a 
congressional intern in Washington DC. We think this will tie in nicely with elections coming up in 
November. We usually schedule the speakers during the lunch hour and sell soup and a roll for $3.  

Share what’s going on at your campus with other women around the state.  Inquiries go out to campus 
contacts twice a year for submissions to the newsletters.  To get your chapter and campus news in the 
publication, contact AAWCC-Oregon VP of Communications, Donna Zmolek at zmolekd@lanecc.edu.  
Photos are always welcome, too! 



Campus Connections (Continued) 
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Rogue Community College 
By Bonnie Glidewell  

The Rogue Community College (RCC) Chapter 
of American Association for Women in 
Community Colleges (AAWCC) was re-
established at RCC in 2000 to encourage 
professional development for women; support 
women in leadership roles; develop 
communication amongst women; and 
disseminate information on courses, programs 
and services for professional women.  
 
AAWCC-RCC supports the RCC Foundation by providing funding for scholarships and program 
support. Typically, we raise over three thousand dollars a year and fund at least two student scholarships. 
We sponsor a handful of fundraising events. On October 18-20, both Redwood and Riverside Campuses 
will be host the Bi-Annual Clothing Sale where items are sold for only one dollar! This event also takes 
place in April. Coming up on December 15, AAWCC-RCC will hold our Winter Retreat in Central Point. 
We have a wonderful line-up of guest speakers including the new president, a dean panel, and Dr. Robin 
Miller. The theme is “Healthy New 
Beginnings.”  

 

Southwestern Oregon 
Community College 
By Deb Nicholls 

Southwestern Chapter has been busy 
sponsoring students traveling to Alabama for 
a Habitat for Humanity, raising awareness for 
pancreatic cancer, kicking off a new speaker 
series, supporting Red Nose Day, organizing 
various social events and fundraisers which 
included the resurrection of our Wine Tour 
this summer.  We are also very proud to share 
that one of our students was one of only six 
in the nation that received the national 
AAWCC Scholarship! 



Blue Mountain Community College 
Velda Arnaud varnaud@bluecc.edu  
(541) 278-5740 
2411 NW Carden Ave.  
PO Box 100  
Pendleton, OR 97801 

Central Oregon Community College 
Jennifer Newby jnewby@cocc.edu 
(541) 383-7572  
2600 NW College Way  
Bend, OR 97701 

Chemeketa Community College 
Lynn Irvin lynn.irvin@chemeketa.edu 
(503) 399-5012  
4000 Lancaster Dr. NE  
PO Box 14007  
Salem, OR 97309 

Clackamas Community College 
Teri Olsen terio@clackamas.edu 
(503) 954-3194 
19600 S. Molalla Ave. 
Oregon City, OR 97045 

Columbia Gorge Community College 
Lori Ufford lufford@cgcc.cc.or.us 
(541) 506-6025 
400 E. Scenic Dr.  
The Dalles, OR 97058 

Clatsop Community College 
Joanne Zahn jzahn@clatsopcc.edu 
(503) 338-2371  
1653 Jerome Ave.  
Astoria, OR 97103 

Community Colleges  
  & Workforce Development (CCWD) 
Evelyn Roth evelyn.m.roth@state.or.us  
(503) 378-8648, ext. 286  
255 Capitol St. NE  
Salem, OR 97310 

Klamath Community College 
Shannon Childs childs@klamathcc.edu 
(541) 880-2210 
7390 South Sixth St.  
Klamath Falls, OR 97603 

Lane Community College 
Siv Serene Barnum barnums@lanecc.edu 

(541) 463-5894 
4000 East 30th Ave.  
Eugene, OR 97405 

Linn-Benton Community College 
Vicki Keith keithv@linnbenton.edu 
(541) 917-4697 
6500 Pacific Blvd. SW  
Albany, OR 97321 

Mt. Hood Community College 
Carrie Toth carrie.toth@mhcc.edu 
(503) 491-7580  
1415 SE 122nd Ave. 
Portland, OR 97233 

Oregon Coast Community College 
Debra Hess ea@occc.cc.or.us 
(541) 867-8501 
332 SW Coast Hwy.  
Newport, OR 97365 

Oregon Community  
       College Association 
Katie Archambault katie@occa17.com 
(503) 399-9912 
260 13th Street NE 
Salem, OR 97301 

Portland Community College 
Cherie Maas-Anderson cmaas@pcc.edu 
(503) 977-4266 
PO Box 19000  
Portland, OR 97280 

 

Rogue Community College 
Jenny Jackson jjackson@roguecc.edu 
(541) 245-7991 
3345 Redwood Hwy. 
Grants Pass, OR 97527 

Southwestern Oregon  
       Community College 
Tina Woodworth twoodworth@socc.edu 
aawcc@socc.edu 
(541) 888-7452 
1988 Newmark Ave. 
Coos Bay, OR 97420 

Tillamook Bay Community College 
Sayde Moser  
saydemoser@tillamookbaycc.edu 
503-842-8222 
2510 First St. 
Tillamook, OR 97141 

Treasure Valley Community College 
Cathy Yasuda cyasuda@tvcc.cc 
(541) 881-5812 
650 College Blvd. 
Ontario, OR 97914 

Umpqua Community College 
Nancy Nowak nan-

cy.nowak@umpqua.edu and Debbie Hill 
debbie.hill@umpqua.edu 
(541) 440-4668 
2555 NE Diamond Lake Blvd. 
Roseburg, OR 97470 

AAWCC Campus Contacts 
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